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NOTICE OF FILMING
October 4, 2019
Dear Neighbours of Belcarra Regional Park (White Pine Beach & Tum Tumay Whueton Drive),
Please take a moment to read this letter about the filming of the television pilot “Close Up” at Belcarra Regional Park (White Pine Beach & Tum Tumay Whueton Drive) on Tuesday October 8, 2019. Stage 49 Ltd. would like to provide you with some information about our project that will help you prepare for our arrival and anticipate how our work may affect your daily activities. 
The following is an outline of our proposed filming schedule with approximate times and significant action: 
Monday, October 7, 2019
7:00AM to 7:00PM
· Small crew arrives and prepares White Pine Beach & Tum Tumay Whueton Drive for filming, parking contained to the property. 
Tuesday, October 8, 2019
7:00AM to 8:00AM
· Crew are shuttled to Belcarra Regional Park and prepare for filming. 
8:00AM to 8:30PM
· Filming of scenes contained to Belcarra Regional Park.  We will start at Tum Tumay Whueton Drive and move to White Pine Beach.
8:30PM to 10:00PM
· Crew quietly pack up equipment into trucks; crew and trucks leave the neighbourhood.
Wednesday, October 9, 2019
7:00AM to 7:00PM
· Small crew cleans and restores Belcarra Regional Park. 
While filming on Tum Tumay Whueton Drive, traffic will be diverted to Bedwell Bay Road.  Detour signs will be posted. All larger trailers and crew personal vehicles will be parked in Lot C at White Pine Beach. 
If you have any questions or concerns about how filming may affect you, or will be unavailable while we are polling in your neighbourhood, please contact me at our Production Office at 604-453-4950. While we are in your neighbourhood, you may contact the Assistant Location Manager on set. Information regarding filming in the Village of Belcarra is available through the Film Office at 604-937-4100. General information about filming in Metro Vancouver is available from Creative BC at 604-732-2732 or at communityaffairs@creativebc.com. 
We wish to extend our sincerest thanks to you for your patience during our filming activities in your neighbourhood.
Warmest regards,
Kirk Johns
Location Manager 
Stage 49 Ltd.
Building G – 3500 Cornett Road | Vancouver, BC | V5M 2H5
P: 604-453-4950 F: 604-453-4951
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